BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES Millbury, Massachusetts 0152

Telephone: (508) 865-472
Fax: (508) 865-087

TOWN OF MILLBURY
DECEMBER 13, 2017
REGULAR MEETING
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Meeting Location: Millbury Town Hall — Board of Health Office

Members Present: Armand O. White, Ronald J. Marlborough, James M. Morin

Staff Present: Judy Bater

Health Agents Present: Julie Van Arsdalen, Cheryl Rawinski
Absent: James Malley, PE, Phil Leger

Guest/s Present. None

Call to Order: Armand White called to order the meeting of the Millbury Board of Health at
4:00PM on December 13, 2017 in Millbury Town Hall Board of Health Office.

Approve Minutes: MOTION: Ron Marlborough made a motion to accept the minutes of the
October meeting. Seconded by Jim Morin. All approved.

Variancel/Local Upgrades:

56 Martin Street: MOTION: Ron Marlborough made a motion to remove the bedroom deed

restriction as requested by the owner as this property has now tied in to the municipal sewer.
Seconded by Jim Morin. All approved.

Tobacco Coalition: MOTION: Jim Morin made a motion to designate Megan DeNublia and
Eric Jack as Tobacco inspectors, acting on behalf of the Board of Health, Town of Millbury
through the Worcester Regional Tobacco Control Agreement with the City of Worcester.
Effective 12-13-17. Seconded by Ron Marlborough. All approved.

Tobacco Coalition Update: Julie Van Arsdalen presented the board with the updated draft
Tobacco and Nicotine Delivery Products Regulation as recommended by Megan DeNublia.

Additionally, the board agreed to allow Megan and Eric to issue tickets or warnings as they see
fit. Should someone object they may appeal to the Board.
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Board of Health Meeting — December 13, 2017

Tobacco Products and Nicotine Delivery Products Regulation: MOTION: Jim Morin
made a motion to update the Town of Millbury Tobacco Regulation as recommended by the
Worcester Regional Tobacco Control Coalition. Seconded by Ron Marlborough. All approved.

Office Update: Judy reported that our Medicare revalidation has been approved retroactive for
this flu season. Try to obtain an approved complete copy for future reference.

Health Agent Update: Julie reported that she accompanied the Fire Chief and Building
Inspector on several inspections.

Solid Waste Haulers: The board all agreed that they would like to make a site visit to
Wheelabrator on January 10" at 7:00 AM with a police officer to make sure that all haulers are
being properly permitted. They will find out who the new POC is at Wheelabrator, as they have
been sold. Judy will send a letter to Wheelabrator and Chief Desorcy asking for their
assistance.

Public Health Nurse Update: Cheryl attended the MHOA conference on the cape. Very
informative on cannibus edibles and pesitcides. Flu clinics are completed. Dealing with

extensive amount of pertussis cases. Many false positives and the children have been
immunized.

CMRPHA Update: The board reviewed the printed update.

New/Old Business: Ron mentioned a residential kitchen he read on Facebook. Cakes by
Nicki. Needs a permit.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, January 10, 2018 at 4:00 PM

Motion to Adjourn at 4:45 PM: Jim Morin made a motion to Adjourn
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